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June 6, 2025 
 
Re: Letter by Senator Alvarado-Gil dated June 6, 2025 
 
Dear Community Members: 

As a preface to the letter recently received from Senator Marie Alvarado-Gil, I would like to 
offer the following context. While Senator Alvarado-Gil’s remarks reflect certain historical 
elements, it’s important to recognize that much of what she referenced pertains to a period 
when the Western Hills Water District (WHWD) was under the control of its former owner, 
World International (WI). That chapter in our history is precisely why WHWD is actively 
pursuing legal action against WI for alleged breach of contract, fraud, and the 
misappropriation of public funds. 

I want to express my sincere appreciation for your continued outreach to State agencies and 
elected representatives. It is clear that your engagement has played a role in prompting 
Senator Alvarado-Gil’s attention to our situation. 

I would also like to publicly recognize and commend both Supervisor Channce Condit and 
Assemblymember Juan Alanis for their steadfast support. Their professionalism and genuine 
concern for our Community have been evident throughout, and I encourage you to extend 
your appreciation to them as well. 

Please remember that every official and agency operates within certain limitations of 
authority. However, that does not diminish the effort and commitment many are showing on 
our behalf. 

In closing, I remind you, as I often say, to stay the course, weather the storm, and keep the 
faith. Together, we will see this through. 

Respectfully, 

 

 
Mark Kovich 
President, WHWD Board of Directors 
 


